Animation Comes to Boulder
Dragons, airplanes and other flying objects are part of the Computer Animation course that Professor Buzz King has taught as CSCI 4809/5809 for the past two years in a high-tech classroom that’s part of the new, centrally located building of the Alliance for Technology, Learning and Society (www.colorado.edu/atlas). The ATLAS director, John Bennett, is another computer science faculty member, and the course is available both on campus and remotely through the CAETE distance-learning program (caete.colorado.edu).

We asked Buzz to provide us with some still images from his most recent students. The dragon was created by Erin Rowland.  If you were to pull back from the close-up, you’d see the wings flapping. The airliner was modeled by Jochen Wendel (no, that is not a photograph!). The plane takes off and majestically banks, and then flies into the distance.

The farm scene was created by Bardia Khalili.  The animals and the farmer sway to the tune of “If you’re happy and you know it, clap your hands.”

The scenes were modeled and animated with Autodesk Maya.  The dragon was rendered with mental ray; the other two with the Maya Software Renderer, the industry standard in 3D animation.  The course covers the basics of 3D modeling (with polygon, subdivision, and smooth curve modeling), keyframe and path animation, materials and textures, hard and soft body collisions, cloth,  particle dynamics, lighting and shading, and rendering.  The students build a complete animated short video with a soundtrack.

Students in the class come from a variety of majors including computer science, various engineering majors, and film studies.  Buzz tells us that nobody is graded on their artistic skill—only on their effort. At the end of the semester, the students in the class present their models and videos to each other, and everyone has a good time.
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